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As owners of real property located at 1803 Pass-a-Grille Way and 1701 Pass-a-Grille Way, we are
respectfully petitioning for hearing to appeal the issuance of the permit for a six-slip dock located at
1605 Pass-a-Grille Way, permit #WND-22-00252 issued 03/27/2023, to Rostam Holding LLC. This
petition is made according to Sec. 58-536(a) & (b) (Appeals) of Article XV-Water and Navigations
Regulations of the Pinellas County Florida Code of Ordinances.

We, and other nearby property owners we have talked to, were unaware of the issuance of
approvals/permits by either St. Pete Beach or Pinellas County until receipt of a notice from the Board
of Tmstees of the Internal Improvement Trust Fund dated 04/11/2023 regarding application #52-
0427074-002-EI for a sovereignty submerged land lease for the property that is the subject of this
petition.

Considering the scope of the dock expansion from the current configuration, the six boat slips
proposed, the location in an aquatic preserve, and the requirements of a submerged lands lease, we
posit that the Water and Navigation Division (WND) should have scheduled a public hearing according
to Sec. 58-535 - Notice of Public Hearing prior to issuance of a permit.

A marina (with dozens of wet and high/dry slips is already in place just a few blocks north of the
subject property. As long-term residents and property owners of St. Pete Beach in Pinellas County, we
are concemed that the approval of a permit for a large dock with six boat slips would create what
essentially would be a mini-marina, for either private or commercial benefit, while making use of
submerged lands that are held in tmst for the people of Florida. The permit was issued without notice or
the opportimity for input from neighboring property owners or the publict. As property owners within
500 feet of the subject property, including the closest northern property at 1701 Pass-a-Grille Way, we
contend that the issuance of permit #WND-22-00252 was in error because it is not in compliance with
the regulations of Article XV-Water and Navigations Regulations of the Pinellas County Florida Code
of Ordinances.

All references hereafter are to sections of ARTICLE XV. - WATER AND NAVIGATION

REGULATIONS of the Pinellas County Florida Code of Ordinances.

The dock for the permit in question is classifred as a multiuse private dock according to:

Sec. 58-501. - Definitions.
















